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June 8, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Administrator 
 
RE: Docket No. 21-035-T07 

Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric Service Schedule 
No. 135, Net Metering Service 
Reply Comments  

 
On May 18, 2021 Rocky Mountain Power (the “Company”) filed Advice No. 21-05 to update 
Electric Service Schedule No. 135 (“Schedule 135”).  The Public Service Commission of Utah 
(“Commission”) issued a Notice of Filing and Comment Period on May 19, 2021 (“Notice”). 
Consistent with the Notice, the Company hereby submits its reply comments to address one 
recommendation raised by the Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) in its Comments filed 
June 1, 2021.   
 
The Division requests that the Company provide additional information with the filing to help 
facilitate the reconciliation to the FERC Form No. 1.  The Company agrees to this recommendation 
and will include the requested information with the annual filings to update the valuation of net 
excess generation credits for large non-residential customers in Schedule 135, Net Metering 
Service, to reflect the average retail rates for the previous year’s Federal Energy Regulation 
Commission FERC Form No. 1.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joelle Steward 
Vice President, Regulation 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Advice No. 21-05 
Docket No. 21-035-T07 

 
I hereby certify that on June 8, 2021, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 
by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 

Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 

ocs@utah.gov   

Division of Public Utilities 

dpudatarequest@utah.gov   

Assistant Attorney General 

Patricia Schmid pschmid@agutah.gov 

Justin Jetter jjetter@agutah.gov 

Robert Moore rmoore@agutah.gov 

Victor Copeland vcopeland@agutah.gov  

Rocky Mountain Power 

Data Request Response Center datarequest@pacificorp.com 

Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com  
utahdockets@pacificorp.com 

  

 
 
_____________________________ 
Katie Savarin 
Coordinator, Regulatory Operations 
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